Education and Outreach Goals

Pamela’s goals of the NITARP program at Monrovia High School and surrounding community;
1. Curriculum Development 
Curriculum for informal study will be developed using the guidelines of, “A Framework for K-12 Science Education: 2012, Practices, Crosscutting Concepts, and Core Ideas” (Committee on Conceptual Framework for the New K-12 Science Education Standards; National Research Council, 2012).  Included activities will incorporate the use of the Aperture Photometry Tool (APT) and data from Spitzer, GALEX, SDSS, & WISE.  The activities will be intended for use by small groups in earth science and astronomy classes, and by the Math and Science Academy as part of independent research projects. The intention is to encourage the use of data to inspire original research.  The curriculum will be made public and shared with other local science teachers in the San Gabriel Valley, Pasadena, and other small local districts.  
2. Professional Development

Pamela plans on visiting other local schools during their professional development days to present the curriculum and encourage application and participation in the NITARP program. This would include the San Gabriel Valley, Pasadena, and other small local districts, impacting 100+ math and science teachers, helping to pool resources and build relationships between small districts like Monrovia.
3. Astronomy Outreach 
Pamela intends to write an article about her NITARP experience to be published in the Los Angeles Astronomical Society newsletter, and to present the project and the NITARP program to the general meeting at Griffith Observatory.  The LAAS membership currently stands at (450 persons. This will deepen the understanding within the amateur community of how space based astronomical research is conducted, and encourage members who are doing outreach and who are interested in research to apply to NITARP. 
4. Math and Science Academy 
Students that are involved in the 2012 NITARP will write their own proposal and present it as a poster project to their peers and to the community as part of their Math and Science junior project in May of 2012, and again with their results in May of 2013.  In addition students involved in the 2012 group will be expected to; 

· Commit to meet one a week for 90 minutes for the duration of the project 

· Create a presentation of their NITARP experience and be willing to present it  to other schools and audiences 

· Mentor the next group of juniors seeking a research option for their project.  
